
 

 

SBMOC MEETING MINUTES November 2, 2019 

The meeting of the Southeastern British Motorcar Owners Club was called to order by VP Dennis 
Bromley.  We had a fair showing for attendance and we did not have any guests at this meeting. 

Jerry Azzara, our Treasurer, gave the financial report. We started the month with $6596.  Greenville 
Games finally cashed our check for show expenses of $892.91 and we paid $265.61 for website 
expenses.  We had income of membership renewals and some Christmas dinner deposits and ended 
the month with a balance of $5685.  We had a motion which was approved for a donation in 
memory of Beth Maw.  

Past SBMOC Events: 

Tryon Rolling Art show was November 2nd, but the gathering at Laura and Al Converse’s home 
was cancelled so members could attend Beth’s service. 

Noggin & Natter at Wild Ace Pizza in Greer.  A bit smaller crowd that our last visit there but we had 
22 friends gather. 

Upcoming SBMOC Events: 

Noggin & Natter It was voted the N&N would be temporarily delayed due to other events over the 
holiday season.   

Soup and Shoot November 16 will be a member only event hosted at the home of Donna and 
Larry Diaz. This is a SHINE ONLY event.  If the weather is bad it will be cancelled.  The event is at 
204 Shamrock in Chesnee.  The shooting range will operate between 4:30 and 5:30pm.   Please 
follow gun safety rules and transport your gun in a case or holster and UNLOADED until the range is 
opened.  There will be a brief safety talk before the range is opened. Following the shooting even 
Soup and a fabulous fire will follow.   It is suggested you bring your own chair.  Larry and Donna will 
provide soup, bread, crackers and soft drinks, members are welcome to bring anything else they 
feel might enhance the offering like appetizers or desserts.   

Hickory Knob is 11/19 – 11/21.  Members are welcome to attend for one, two or all three days.  
The meeting place is Denny’s at I26 and Reidville Road at 11am to drive up together.  

Christmas Dinner    Our reservation is in place for Demetre’s on Saturday, December 14th so save 
the date.  The Christmas dinner will follow the same guidelines as last year.   Everyone is invited to 



create their own basket or bring an item or two for the silent auction that evening.  Menu items are 
on the website under Meetings and Events , and there is a printable order form if you must pay by 
check otherwise or you can easily pay with PayPal through the website in the members only section.   
NOVEMBER 15TH IS THE DEADLINE FOR RESERVATIONS.  

Tech Session … We do not have a formal tech session at this time.    

50/50 The 50/50 winner went home $22.00 richer. 

Last but not least…..it’s RENEWAL TIME FOR YOUR SBMOC MEMBERSHIP.  Membership dues 
are due by January 1st.    $26 for a couple, $16 for a single and $7 for a youth.  We have one 
more meeting in December if you want to pay by cash or check, or please use the website to pay 
via PayPal.   

 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Reed 
 
President: Sam Maw, Vice-President: Dennis Bromley, Treasurer: Jerry Azzara, Secretary: Mary Reed 


